
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the County Librarian, or designee, to close the Concord
Library from November 9, 2020 through and including November 28, 2020 in order for the
City of Concord to perform asbestos abatement and install new flooring in the second floor
of the building.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
No Library Fund impact. 

BACKGROUND: 
This is a planned refresh of the flooring at the Concord Library. The flooring is old, worn
and also contains asbestos. The project will be done in two phases, with two rounds of
asbestos removal. The City of Concord is funding the replacement of the flooring and the
asbestos abatement.

The Library will close on Monday, November 9th, 2020 and reopen on Monday, November
30th, 2020. The downstairs book drop will not be open, and holds will not be available for
pickup during the closure. Those needing library services during the closure can visit the

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   10/13/2020 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Walt Beveridge
925-608-7730

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    October  13, 2020 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

C. 75

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Melinda Cervantes, County Librarian

Date: October  13, 2020

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Planned Repairs at the Concord Library



nearby Pleasant Hill and Martinez libraries and or any other Contra Costa County Library. 


